

DATE: 06.02.2012

Participants:

Gabor Szigeti, Mattias Ellert, Christian Bernardt, Jon K. Nilsen, Anders Wäänänen, David Cameron, Enol Fernández, Krzysztof Benedyczak, Björn Hagemeyer, Bernd Schuller Samir Boutaleb, Will Rogers, Valery Tschopp, Zdenek Sustr, John White, Massimo Sgaravatto, Paolo Andreeto, Andrea Ceccanti, Michele Dibenedetto, Pablo Guerrero, Andres Abad Rodriguez, Oliver Keeble, Claudio Cacciari, Cristina Aiftimiei

Missing: AMGA, SAGA SD-RAL, gLite Infosys, EMIR, EMI Messaging

QA announcements:

PabloG:

- Small changes on the policies done to clarify that there should be presented an Upgrade patch from EMI 1 to EMI 2 versions of the same product. In the certification step there should be a check of this upgrade.

AndresAR:

- Continue working on the etics-client 1.6.1. It is recommended for the sub-systems and components configurations build but not for the NB or project-configurations

ClaudioC:

- Only 2 GGUS tkt opened for “EMI epel compliance quality metric violation for” lcg_util & UNICORE-server
- *CristinaA* – to ask Alberoa what tracker should be used for the metrics issues.

ACTION LIST (<https://savannah.cern.ch/task/?group=emi-emi>)

EMT incidents:

- task #22247, « InformationSystem: provide binary and source tarballs » - closed

EMT Documentation:

- no changes

EMT metrics issues:

- nothing yet for EPEL compliance – the GGUS was used instead
- issues were opened last week by Jon « Planned integrations tests for <product> », PT should respond THIS WEEK as the information is needed by the new created Integration Testing Task Force to be able to define the mandatory integration tests to be performed after the deployment of the RC3 on the EMI testbed, from 7 March.

EMI Release Status:

CristinaA:

- **Update 13** – starts today, to be released on 16.02
 - Planned for this update: BDII core, BDII site, FTS, StoRM
- **EMT report:**
 - *CristinaA:*
 - 1 RfC for ARC InfoSys, on work, depending on solving an issue on the BDII side
 - all other reported RfCs are already planned

EMI 2 status:

- EMI 2 twiki - <https://twiki.cern.ch/twiki/bin/view/EMI/EMI-2>
- RC2 status

- Information on repositories, NBs, and .repo files present on the “EMI-2 Activity” twiki
- Repositories updated after the NB for emi_R_2_rc2
- Missing **AMGA**, **APEL** (Will on holiday will provide today the config), **ARGUS** (Valery – sick – will provide today the configs), **Delegation**, **Hydra** (John provided the config today), **Java-security**, **UI/WN**, **Resource-discovery** (John confirmed after the meeting their need for Hydra), **emi-release & emi-version** (Cristina solved the build for these and provided configs)
- The closing of the RC2 repository will be delayed 1-2 days to permit the presence of more components, so that PT can have with what to do the in-house deployment (install & config) for which they should provide a testing report by **17 Feb.** (see Schedule)
- **Debian** – Cristina will send an e-mail to have a clear image about the status of different products, if PTs are able to do local builds for Debian for their components. After RC3 (2.March) the Debian situation will be rediscussed
- **Changes in the packaging & external dependencies** – referenced in the twiki:
 - https://twiki.cern.ch/twiki/bin/view/EMI/EMI-2#Changes_in_EMI_2_products_packag
 - L&B and CESNET Security
 - **New Globus 5.2 in the EPEL-testing.** Discussion about how to better use the “EPEL-testing” period – the conclusion is that during this week all PT that have dependencies on Globus will study the situation and the implication of this update, both from the point of view of runtime-dependencies, that could affect the production versions of EMI products, as from the build-time dependencies, that could affect EMI 1 and EMI 2 products. At the next EMT-phone will discuss the situation => reports from PTs.

GGUS situation: *CristinaA:*

- Mathilde Romberg is monitoring the SLA with EGI, preparing the GGUS status report for each EMT-meeting, present in the agenda
- 0 SLA violation, 0 assigned
- 1 tkt closed as “unsolved”, # 72561 – Oliver will investigate the real status, if there is an internal RfC that could be “attached” to the tkt and put in “on hold”
- **PTs are requested to act ASAP on their GGUS tickets**

AOB:

NEXT EMT meeting – 13.02.2012